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RE:

Report of 2006 ALA Nominating Committee


The 2006 Nominating Committee began its work at ALA Midwinter 2005. At this meeting, we discussed the best strategies on how to achieve our expectations. We laid assignments for each member of the committee and identified geographic composition as well as the type of libraries represented in the membership.

       At the first meeting the committee decided to do the following:

· Seek as broad a diversity of candidacy as possible.

· Contact and attend chapter, division, roundtable and caucus meetings at Midwinter and Annual and solicit interest.

· Meet twice at Midwinter and Annual and arrange two conference calls.

· Ask unsuccessful candidates from the 2005 election for Council to run again.

· Each committee member to take a responsibility to contact chapters, divisions, roundtables and affiliates.

After our midwinter meeting, committee members immediately started contacting individuals who would be good candidates as well as those previously unsuccessful candidates and all the chapters, division, roundtables and affiliates. The Committee approved an announcement made by Elizabeth Dreazen, staff liaison to the Nominating Committee, that was sent to American Libraries and to all ALA units.

At the same time, members of the committee sent flyers to various ALA groups via their electronic lists, made calls to their officers and attended their meetings at ALA Midwinter and Annual Conference.

At our Midwinter meeting in Boston, we reviewed the number of our potential candidates, which at that time was fifty percent and decided to redouble our efforts by contacting the ALA groups and target some geographic areas that we felt were underrepresented in the Council.

For the presidential nomination we made a strong effort to contact potential candidates who are qualified for this position and unfortunately many declined for various reasons. Finally, we were able to secure two candidates who are from different LIS institutions and have different backgrounds. We feel that both have a strong professional as well as leadership experience in ALA and will provide a good candidacy as ALA President.

As we neared the deadline in August, our number was 35 of the 50 candidates needed to complete the slate by August 30th. We decided to extend our nomination deadline to September 30th and again we went back and made more calls and contacts. By the end of September we had identified two potential Presidential and 52 Council candidates. 

The Council nominees are professionally and geographically diverse and represents

27 States and one Canadian province. The final list of 52 candidates is composed of:


Academic Librarians…………………….. 46%        (24)


Public Librarians………………………… 29%         (15)


School Librarians………………………… 13%         (7)


Special Librarians…………………………..4%         (2)


Library Educators…………………………..6%          (3)


Library Student……………………………..2%          (1)

            The names of our nominees are included on a separate attachment.

Applicants found the online application form easy to use as it also gives the flexibility to go back and complete their data as needed.

The final composition of the 2006 Council slate includes the following:

Gender:

Male 25 %

Female 75%

States:

Alabama (1); Arkansas (2); Arizona (1); California (1); Colorado (1); 

Connecticut (3); Delaware (1); DC (1); Florida (3); Georgia (4); Idaho (1); 

Illinois (1); Indiana (1); Iowa (1); Louisiana (1); Massachusetts (1); Maryland (2);

Michigan (1); Montana (1); New Jersey (2); New York (8); North Dakota (1); Minnesota (2); Montana (1); Ohio (3); Tennessee (1); Texas (3); Virginia (1); Canada (1).

At our last Conference Call, we had a discussion about issues like why people wouldn’t run. We would like to share some of our experiences with the Executive Board and Council. We ask also the Board and the Council to give a serious consideration to finding a solution/answer to the following responses from the members when asked to run for Council:

· Having to attend both midwinter and annual meetings is hard financially and difficult to get time off to travel. 

· Work of Council ineffective

· What’s Council?

· I don’t have a name recognition that is required for a successful election.

· Not clear about election process.

· Too hostile.

· 3 years is too long of a time to serve.

· No way. I’ve already been on the Council years ago and wouldn’t want to repeat that experience.

Finally, we would like to thank Elizabeth Dreazen, Staff Liaison, for all her excellent support and assistance and for arranging all our meetings and conference calls. 

Our thanks go also to President Michael Gorman for giving us the opportunity 

to contribute to our association

